
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 
July 15, 2019 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman and Michael J. Donaroma.  

 

At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was a request from 

Remembrance Hill Carriages for a horse and carriage to operate in town for a wedding on September 

21, 2019. There was no one present for the applicant.  

 

Ms. Rose let the Board know that the Police have no problems with the application.  

 

Mr. Donaroma moved to approve the request. Ms. Serpa seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

Minutes of July 8, 2019. 

 

Chapter 77 Transfers for the Library and the FINCOM.  

 

Ms. Serpa then recognized bus driver Andre Bonnell and stated that he was not on the agenda.  

 

Mr. Bonnell just wanted to remind the Board that they do not have a representative on the VTA 

Board now and there is a meeting at 5:15pm Wednesday and that someone from the Board could 

attend instead.  

 

Ms. Serpa thanked Mr. Bonnell for coming in. 

 

There being a number of people still in the room seemingly waiting to speak, Ms. Serpa asked what 

they were there for since there was nothing left on the agenda.  

 

Mr. Richard Andre from Vineyard Power stated that they were opposed to the decision of the 

Conservation Commission to deny permission for Vineyard Wind to go through Muskeget Channel. 

He then went on for an extended period of time stating his opposition to the decision.  

 

Ms. Sandy Pimentel then read a letter aloud also opposing the decision.  

 

After some discussion the Board thanked them for coming in.  

 

At 4:21 PM Mr. Donaroma moved to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Serpa  seconded. Unanimous 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

 

__________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 
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